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	Nick

Kevin
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Jim & Lesley

Representatives

Kate
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ROB
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Bromley Cross

Hare

KHB

Case

Dedham


	Chairman

Vice Chairman
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Results

Secretary

	Apologies 
	Nil
	
	


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Constable Quiz League (CQL) held at Dedham Sports and Social Club on Sunday 7th April 2013 at 7.30pm

	Item

(a)
	Discussion and Decisions

(b)
	Action

(c)

	2.
	Minutes of last AGM dated 29 April 2012. The minutes were accepted as a true record.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising. Jim (Cross) asked if progress had been made in locating the formal CQL rules. The Chairman replied that no formal record had been found and that the CQL rules appeared to reside in the minutes of previous AGMs.
	

	4.
	Chairman’s Report. The chairman thanked all teams for taking part. The Treasurer and Results Secretaries were thanked for their work as were the Dedham team for hosting and providing the food for the Christmas Quiz and Knockout Final.
The number of teams had reduced unexpectedly to 8 resulting in a previously untried fixture template. It was recognised that, as in previous years, there was a tendency to play the same teams and venues. It was explained that this was a consequence of there being more teams than venues but that further work would be undertaken in an attempt to improve the fixture list. See item 8.

All question setters were thanked for their hard work with an end of season average score of 103 points being close to the desired average of 100. Teams were asked to peer review proposed quizzes in order to reduce the rare occasions where rounds proved to be close to impossible to answer.
	

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report. The report and accounts were circulated. Income for the year was £293.00 and expenditure £323.00. A loss of £30.00. Bank balance remained very healthy so it was agreed that the annual subscription would remain at £20 per team.
	

	6.
	Results Secretaries’ Report. The maintenance of the CQL website remained problem free. Teams were reminded to forward results in a timely manner. It was also requested that the questions were forwarded for inclusion on the site in order that question setters could ensure that duplicate rounds were avoided.
It was agreed to pay Iain Moffat £20.00 for hosting the league website.
	Andrea

	7.
	Election of Officers for the 2013/14 Season. The Chairman and Vice Chairman are on two year terms. All other existing officers were content to remain in office and were unanimously elected.
	

	8.
	Fixtures for the 2013/14 Season. Kevin (ROB) suggested that the current system of two venues of three teams, plus two byes resulted in insufficient quizzes and that some members were considering leaving the team. He supported a structure of four x two team matches per week (2:2:2:2). Discussion ensued with supported of the current system (3:3 – 2) and a compromise format (3:2:2 – 1). Teams voiced concerns about question setting if there were no bye weeks.
The options were put to the vote:

· 2:2:2:2  Proposed Kevin, no seconder

· 3:3 – 2  No proposer

· 3:2:2 – 1   Proposed Dave, seconded Pat, carried by majority.

It was therefore agreed that next year’s format would be 3:2:2 – 1 provided that eight teams were playing. If there were only seven teams then the format would be 3:3 -1

The problem of teams playing each other too often was raised. Derek volunteered to attempt a solution.
	Derek

	9.
	Teams for the 2013/14 Season. All would keep looking for possible new teams. Kevin stated that the Brook would be under new management and that they may be interested in entering a team again. He would make contact.
A national Quiz League Association has asked if we wished to become associate members (free). It was agreed that we would pass on our details in the hope of attracting new members. The Colchester Quiz league would also be contacted to see if teams local to the CQL area were interested in joining.
	Kevin

Nick

	10.
	Scoring for the 2013/14 League Season. There was a brief recap of the previous debates for scoring bye weeks. The general agreement was that the current system worked as well as could be expected in an imperfect world and that no changes would be made.
	

	11.
	Knockout Cup 2013/14 Season. There was prolonged debate about the format and handicap system of the Knockout Cup. 
The motion that the handicap should be applied to the final as well as the preliminary round was eventually proposed by Kate and seconded by Chris. The motion was carried 4 teams to 2.

The method of voting was questioned by the Hare team. Should voting be on a team basis or on those individuals present? On past precedent the Chairman ruled that it should be on a team basis. 
There was further discussion on the knockout format with a possibility of an 8 team sudden death evening. It was agreed that further consideration would be given to alternatives but that the current format would remain for 2013/14.
	

	12.
	2013/14 Fixture Dates. Dates would depend on the number of teams. Registration evening would be at 8pm on Sunday 15 September 2013 at the Bromley Cross. The start of the league would most likely be at the beginning of October.
	Nick

	13.
	Cost of Trophies. Kate informed the meeting that the cost of trophies and engraving had increased sharply this year. On the whole, the meeting felt that this was not a problem given the surplus in the bank; however Chris would provide details of a cheaper supplier – regularly used by Dedham.
	Chris

	14.
	Contact with Other Leagues. See Item 9.
	

	15.
	Disposal of Assets. The Chairman suggested that the CQL should formally agree the procedure for winding up the League should there be insufficient teams to make a viable fixture list. The following motion was proposed by Dave, seconded by Lesley:
· The decision to close would be made by the remaining teams

· The shields would be kept by the current holders until such time that the League might re-form

· The cash balance would be divided equally between the remaining teams for donation to charities of their choice.

Carried unanimously.
	

	16.
	AOB. Kevin suggested that the CQL should write an article for local magazines as per last year. The Bergholt Caravan Park might be interested in providing a team / venue. An approach would be made.
	Kevin, Jim
Andrea

	17.
	2012/13 Season Results and Presentations. The League winner was Bromley Cross, runners-up, Kings Head A. Knockout winner Kings Head B, runners-up Bromley Cross. Christmas Quiz winner was Case and runners-up Dedham.
The League Winners Shield and trophy were presented to the Bromley Cross and the runners-up trophy to the Kings Head A.

The Knockout Shield and trophy were presented to the Kings Head B.
	


The meeting closed at 9pm
(Signed on Original)

Nick Strowbridge

Chairman
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